
ORCSD Budget and Enrollment  

Each year, the Oyster River School budget process begins with the School Board setting a 
budget goal. It attempts to balance funding the district’s strategic plan against the projected 
tax impact on the cooperative communities.   


Over the last decade, the School Board’s goal has used a range of increased appropriations 
rather than a set percentage.  For the 2024-25 budget, the goal allows a 3.6 to 4.32 percent 
increase from the 2023-24 approved appropriations. 




The School Board’s goal includes all warrants articles that require funding.

Fund 10 is the largest and is commonly known as the operating budget.   Fund 3 is the 
multiyear contract with the new tutor bargaining unit. Fund 4 sets aside funds to the purchase  
the middle school solar array. Fund 5 establishes athletic turf fields replacement fund.  In total, 
the proposed budget includes  $3,301,786 for 6.19% over the 23-24 budget.  To meet the 
School Board’s goal, $1,334,732 in new revenue is used to reduce the appropriation request to 
$1,967,054 or a 4.17% increase from the 2023-24 budget.









Employee health insurance is a major driver in the school district budget.  Each year in 
October, the district learns its guaranteed maximum rate from their health insurance carrier.  
For the 2024-25, it was 15% which added $1,000,000 to the budget.  New revenue from the 
Barrington Tuition Agreement, food service, fund balance, and the Health Insurance, 
Expendable and Special EducationTrust funds reduced the requested appropriation to a 4.17% 
increase over the 23-24 budget.


Each town’s obligation of the apportionment is determined by student enrollment and the  
town’s appraised property values.  Revenue from state education grants and the New 
Hampshire State Education Tax reduce the apportionment. and the resulting net apportionment 
is used to calculate  the tax rate. Durham is responsible for 54.39% of the proposed budget.




Enrollment and Building Capacity


Each year the October 1 student count sets the official district enrollment.  Over the last eight 
years in the cooperative, Lee has shown the most growth in students, while Durhams has been 
on a slow decline.





The School District’s Long Range Planning Committee and The New England School 
Development Council provide 5 year district  enrollment projections.  While each building does 
have some capacity flexibility, a good guideline is 860 for the High School, 640 for the Middle 
School,  300 for Moharimet, and 350 for Mast Way. 


The facilities capital improvement program is a focus in the District’s strategic plan.  Over the 
last decade,  there have been significant changes to each of the district’s schools that have 
impacted building capacity.  Moharimet’s capacity was reduced by the removal of temporary 
modular classrooms , and Mast Way’s was increased by the addition of a new classrooms.  
The High School had undergone security, HVCA upgrades, and athletic field renovations, and 
as a result of the Barrington tuition agreement,  accommodates a significant number of tuition 
students.  This has generated revenue that helped fund the district’s capital improvement 
program.  The new middle school was designed to allow for expanded capacity and, recently, 
there has been discussion of allowing tuition students   


    




 



